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Rogue Valley Genealogical Society 
Board of Directors Meeting – February 2021 

Technology & Data Management Report 
 
RVGS Website Update 

• My meeting with Project A last month went well. I spent about an hour teaching Paul Steel our website 
search engine and how the backend works. They have assigned a new programmer who is learning the 
programming. Fingers crossed that he is up and running this month with it. 

• Newspapers.com World Collection is available to members through our American Ancestors 
subscription through March. 

 
Grants Pass Genealogical Society 
Before the pandemic, I was booked to present for the GPGS on Google Earth. I have been rebooked for a 
Zoom presentation on February 9. Since I am not scheduled to teach it this year for RVGS, I figured it was safe 
to proceed.  
 
Server 
I now have access to the server from home again through a subscription product called Splashtop. 
Unfortunately, the subscription is only for one user. This will enable me to work at home to reorganize it with 
Katie’s help! I am almost done streamlining the cemetery photos, eliminating duplicates.  
 
Passwords and Accounts 
Rick Black was especially thorough with documentation. I’m learning that if I have any tech questions from the 
past, Rick most likely documented the answers. In searching for a password this weekend, I rediscovered 
Rick’s 2018 password spreadsheet (stored and password protected in a server admin folder). It was very 
outdated, so I have started bringing it up to date. The more I worked on it, the more I realized the value of 
having all our log in credentials in one location as “people come and go so quickly here.” (Dorothy Gale, 
Wizard of Oz, 1939.)  
 
On the following pages are a couple screen shots of two of the tabs (there are 9 total), minus passwords and 
comments. I need everyone’s assistance in gathering any missing emails and account credentials. For example, 
I know I am missing the Amazon credentials for book selling and the corresponding email address. 
 
A concern I have is volunteers creating their own accounts and emails representing RVGS/JCGL without 
“permission.” This issue would probably be good to create a policy around or work into an existing policy. All 
emails need to go through me, and any accounts probably need some sort of Board approval with the log in 
credentials given to me for the spreadsheet. 
 
Subscription Websites Update  

• American Ancestors – Still available through member login on our website.  
• Ancestry – Still available through member login on our website, extended to March 31, 2021. 
• FindMyPast –Still available through member login on our website. 
• Fold3 – Still available through member login on our website. Will be available indefinitely.  
• HistoryGeo – Still available through member login on our website. 
• MyHeritage – Still available through member login on our website. 
• Newspapers Oregon Collection – Now available through member login on our website. 
• Internet Genealogy Magazine – Still available in PDF form on the website.  
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• NOTE: Newspapers.com World Collection is available to members through our American Ancestors 
subscription through March. 
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